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Universal Periodic Review of Republic of UZBEKISTAN, 9 May 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Uzbekistan to its third UPR and thanks the delegation for presenting the national report. 

Estonia notes the positive steps regarding cooperation with the UN human rights system, including by the visits last year by the Special Rapporteur on Freedom of Religion or Belief (FoRB), the High Commissioner for Human Rights and a separate delegation of the OHCHR regional office for Central Asia. We welcome the approval of an action plan by the Parliament on further development of cooperation with OHCHR. We encourage the country to continue the cooperation with UN, also by extending a standing invitation to the special procedure mandate holders.
Estonia further welcomes the work towards ratification of the UN Convention of the rights of persons with disabilities (CRPD) and its optional protocol (OP-CRPD).
Estonia remains concerned with regard to the human rights situation in Uzbekistan, including in the areas of freedom of expression, including online, and the freedoms of assembly, association and movement. We are concerned about reports on harassment, surveillance, arbitrary arrest and detention, torture and ill-treatment of journalists and human rights defenders. 

While welcoming advancements in reducing forced labour involving children in the cotton industry, forced labour remains a concern.

Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Uzbekistan to:
- ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC) and the Agreement on the Privileges and Immunities of the International Criminal Court (APIC);
- ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture (OP-CAT)
- to ensure prompt, independent and thorough investigation into all reports of assaults on and harassment of human rights defenders, journalists and civil society activists and bring those responsible to justice
- decriminalize defamation and include it in the Civil Code in accordance with international standards.

- continue to strengthen safeguards against the use of forced labour in the cotton sector.

Estonia would like to wish the delegation of Uzbekistan a successful review meeting. 

Thank you. 
